13654, Margie Gagne - retirement
Good Evening Ladies and Gentlemen,

This is quite a night for me. Everyone looks forward to retirement and does their best to prepare for it. But, standing before you now, I can honestly say that it still catches you by surprise. The years have sped by me and I have so many people to thank for making the journey from where I began to where I am today. 
You may find it surprising but I am only the second CEO to retire from Monmouth FCU. 

Robert Walker was the first. I’ll always remember that on my first day as CEO Bob came to see me.  He told me the Board had complete faith in me and he gave me a piece of advice that I have always remembered. 
He said, “Margie, always remember that it is all about the people! Remember that and you will always know what has to be done!” 

Bob is no longer with us but I remember his words even today. Bob was such a wonderful man and I truly miss him. He was such a part of Monmouth FCU. 

I want to especially thank my husband for his complete support. No matter what events were happening or how busy things were he has always been there for me. I also want to thank my family for their ongoing support. Your relationship with your family is the foundation of your life therefore a good relationship with your family is just as important to your career as it is to your home. 
No matter what your position in a company you can never know everything there is to know. So, I want to thank my colleagues for always being there to help or to answer my endless questions. No matter how much you love your job if you don’t have a great relationship with your staff you can end up being miserable. I want to sincerely thank my entire staff; they have made every day on my job enjoyable. (There is not likely to be time to name too many people individually but if there are only a few you may if you like). 
I also want to thank my Board because they gave me the opportunity to do what I’ve loved and for supporting me all this time. Last, but not least, I thank Maine Credit Union League, Synergent and John Murphy. They were always there to provide a specific service or product for my Members.
You might find it interesting that the person replacing me is the person who I replaced when I became CEO here at Monmouth FCU. Cathy had decided to move to another credit union, then that credit union merged with another and she continued to work there for awhile. She stopped working for credit unions for a time but now she is ready to return. Since it is my time to retire I think it is a perfect fit for Cathy to return to take the helm of Monmouth FCU!
I love my Credit Union and am very sad to be leaving. I will miss all of you so much.

Thank you
